MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 15, 2017
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Friday, September 15, 2017, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on August 29, 2017 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report:1 Still working on the 8 year maintenance permit for the back levees. 2. D.N.R. is reviewing the After the Fact Permit that is needed when we fixed the levee on the north side of Grand Isle. 3. The breakwater permit is being reviewed by the Corps. DNR has already issued the permit for the breakwaters. 4. The back levee flood protection plan is ready in case the water should come up to flood the island. 5. The levee inspection is due the end of the month.
President Camardelle thanked the commissioners for helping come up with an Emergency Plan in case the water rose on Grand Isle. He also thanked the Governor, Jefferson Parish, and the Town officials for helping when the need arises. Mr. Camardelle also thanked the Governor and staff, CPRA, Johnny Bradberry and staff, Senator Alario, and Representative Gisclair for helping with current and future breakwaters. We are working on with the town to put bigger pump stations and build levees to help with tidal issues. We are seeking more funding to build more breakwaters to help with storm surges. Jefferson Parish will help us build more breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle as well as one by the bridge coming on the island.
A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A joint motion was made by the Commissioners of the levee district to approve the right of entry to JB James Construction, L.L.C. to use the landfill while repairing the bridges coming to Grand Isle. 

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:39 p.m.
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